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NEWSLETTER – January 2020 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Happy New Year and welcome back to the Spring 2020 term.  I hope that you had an enjoyable break with 

your children.  This term is thankfully slightly shorter than the Autumn term, but there is still a lot going 

on so please see the dates list at the end of this letter, and look out for Parent Mail communications as 

more events are added.  

 

We started this term off with an INSET day, looking at our ‘curriculum offer’ and how it can be further 

developed and improved to ensure your children continue to receive a first class education and achieve 

good outcomes.  This is a huge piece of work which will run over the next few terms, but something we are 

very excited about.  As we start to get things in place we will let you know what we are doing and how it 

will benefit your child’s learning experience. 

 

With regards 

Mrs Sally Dreckmann 
 
 

Henry Adams Christmas Competition 

Well done to everyone who took part in this 

competition – the designs for Henry were amazing! 

The winners were Indie and Charlie from 

Reception, Belle and Poppy from Year 1 and Alfie 

and Lenny from Year 2.  Charlie in Hedgehog Class 

was the overall winner and received a Lego 

creative builder box. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Fair/Shop 

The PTA have advised us that the total now raised 

for the Christmas Fair is £3,150.  This is a 

fantastic amount and we would really like to thank 

everyone who either came, helped or contributed 

in any way at the fair.  The children also loved 

buying their gift at the Christmas Shop on Friday 

13th December.  The PTA raised £250.00.  This, 

along with the Christmas Fair total, will go 

towards the Ipads and notebooks which the PTA is 

currently raising funds for this academic year.   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Headteacher:   Mrs Sally Dreckmann 

Hawkins Close, Bognor Regis, West Sussex  PO21 3LW 

Phone & Fax: 01243 262318 

office@rosegreeninfant.school 

www.rosegreeninfant.school 

  



Christmas Concert Collections 

A big thank you to everyone who gave so 

generously to our Christmas concert collections.  

We raised an amazing £290.23 which will go to 

Mount Noddy Animal Centre.   They will be visiting 

us in January to receive their cheque and to talk 

to the children about their work. 

 

Christmas Jumper Day 

We had a lovely day on Friday 13th 

December wearing our Christmas 

jumpers.  We raised £213.16 which 

we have sent to the “Save the 

Children Fund” appeal. 

 

Working with Others Christmas Event 

On Thursday 19th December the whole school 

enjoyed a ‘Working with Others’ afternoon. The 

children were mixed into the nine classes around 

the school where they got to do lots of fun 

activities.  They had to choose three people to 

dress up in a Christmas themed costume and the 

children had to work together to create the 

outfits! They had such a fun time and it was so 

lovely to see how well the children worked co-

operatively together.  

Here are some of the things they said… 

“I made a new friend”               

“I loved it, I helped Barti, I helped him to cut the 

paper out and colour in”           

“We made Christmas Puddings – we worked 

together”                                               

“I liked it because the person I had as a partner - 

Austin, was really kind to me” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reception Phonics and Reading 

Workshops 

Just a reminder that a Phonics 

workshop for Reception parents 

has been re-arranged for this 

Thursday, 9th January at 

9.00am. 

A reading workshop for those parents interested 

in coming into school to help with reading in 

Reception has also been arranged for Thursday 

23rd January at 2.00 pm.  Please let your child’s 

teacher or the office know if you would like to 

attend. 

 

Parent Consultations 

The lists for parent consultations will go up 

outside the classrooms after school on Monday 

27th January.  Please sign up for an appointment 

with your child’s teacher. 

 

Before/After School Clubs 

Just a reminder that all clubs start back during 

the week commencing 13th January, with the 

exception of Portsmouth Football Club – which 

starts back on Thursday 9th January.  Enrolment 

forms are available from the school office. 

 

PE 

Reception PE Kit 

The children in Reception will need a full PE kit in 

school after half term - from Monday 24th 

February.  This should consist of green shorts, 

red or white t-shirt, plimsolls or trainers and 

jogging bottoms – all named and in a drawstring 

bag.  There is a special deal if you order online - 

green shorts, red T-shirt and a bag for £16.14 

including delivery (just go to the school website 

www.rosegreeninfant.school and click on the 

Uniform link under the parents/carers heading).  

Orders must be placed by 24th January to ensure 

delivery before half term.    

 

Please make sure all uniform is named – including 

shoes/plimsolls/trainers.  Thank you. 

 

Transfer to Juniors and Starting School Forms     

Wednesday 15th January is the deadline for 

applications for Transfer to Junior School and also 

Starting School Admissions for the September 

2020 intake.   Please ensure you have completed 

this on-line application if relevant to you. 

 

Makaton Magic 

Please see the attached sheet 

showing the signs the children 

have been learning during 

December. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

Dates for your Diary – more details to follow    (New dates in Red) 

 
Event Date Time 

Inset Day Monday 6th January  

Start of Spring Term Tuesday 7th January  

Reception Phonics Workshop for parents Thursday 9th January 9.00 am 

Sunflower Class and all the girls from 

Poppy Class going on a Bus Trip 

Monday 13th January am 

Bluebell Class and all the boys from Poppy 

Class going on a Bus Trip 

Tuesday 14th January am 

Reception Parent Helper Reading 

Workshop 

Thursday 23rd January 2.00 pm 

Maths Week 3rd – 7th February  

Internet Safety Day Tuesday 11th February All day 

Parent Consultations Tuesday 11th February 2.30 – 5.00 pm 

 Wednesday 12th February 2.30 – 5.00 pm 

Thursday 13th February 2.30 – 7.00 pm 

Half term 17th – 21st February  

Fairtrade fortnight 24th February – 6th March  

Creative Week 2nd – 6th March  

World Book Day Thursday 5th March  

Reception visiting Staunton Country Park Thursday 26th March  

Year 1 concert for parents Tuesday 31st March 2:15 pm 

Year 1 concert for parents (no babies or 

pre-school children) 

Wednesday 1st April 9:15 am 

Working with Others Spring Event Thursday 2nd April  am 

Easter holidays 6th – 17th April  

Start of Summer Term Monday 20th April  

PTA Bunny Bounce TBC  

Year 2 Infant Agility at the Arena Friday 24th April 9.30  - 11.30 am 

Year 1 Class assemblies for parents Thursday 7th May – Butterfly 

Thursday 14th May – Hedgehog  

Thursday 21st  May - Ladybird 

2.30 pm 

2.30 pm 

2.30 pm 

BANK HOLIDAY Friday 8th May  

Class photos Wednesday 13th May All morning 

Walk to School Week 18th – 22nd May  

Half term 25th – 29th  May   

INSET Day Monday 1st  June  

Phonics testing week 8th - 12th June  

Year 1 Summer Sports at the Arena Friday 12th June 9.00 – 11.30 am 

School Grounds week 15th – 19th June  

Reception Celebration Assembly for 

parents  

Thursday 11th June 2:15 pm  

Reception Celebration Assembly for 

parents (no babies or pre-school children) 

Friday 12th June 9:15 am 

PTA Summer Fair TBC 5.00 – 7.00 pm 

Reception Sports morning and picnic lunch Tuesday 16th June 10.30 – 1.00 pm 

Year 1 Sports morning and picnic lunch Wednesday 17th June 10.30 – 1.00 pm 

Year 2 Sports morning and picnic lunch Thursday 18th June 10.30 – 1.00 pm 

Reception Huff & Puff at the Arena Monday 22nd June 9.15 – 11.15 am 

National Sports Week 22nd  – 26th June  

Reserve Reception Sports morning & picnic Tuesday 23rd  June 10.30 – 1.00 pm 



 

 

lunch 

Reserve Year 1 Sports morning & picnic 

lunch 

Wednesday 24th June 10.30 – 1.00 pm 

Reserve Year 2 Sports morning & picnic 

lunch 

Thursday 25th June 10.30 – 1.00 pm 

Teddy Bear’s Picnic Monday 29th June  

Transition Day Wednesday 1st  July  

Thank you Assembly KS1 for invited parent 

helpers 

Thursday 2nd July 9:10 am 

Thank you Assembly Reception for invited 

parent helpers 

Thursday 2nd July 2:30 pm 

Year Two Concert for parents Wednesday 8th July 2.15 – 2.55 pm 

Year Two Concert for parents (no babies 

or pre-school children) 

Thursday 9th July 9.10 – 9.50 am 

Reports to be sent home Friday 10th July  

Outdoor Play Day Tuesday 14th July All day 

Open afternoon Wednesday 15th July 2:15 pm 

Year 2 Leavers Disco TBC  

Last day of term Friday 17th July  

Inset Day Monday 20th July  


